














There were no objections raised by any members of the public at either of these 

meetings. 

In a March 4, 2020 letter to the Zoning Board, the Alderman Michael Scott 

wrote [QUOTE] "The Applicant has operated a Class II and Class V recycling 

facility in the 24th Ward for eight years and has established itself as a good 

operator and good neighbor." [UNQUOTE] 

On June 5, 2020, the City of Chicago Zoning Board of Appeals, 

after holding a properly noticed public hearing at which there were ALSO 

NO objections, 

determined that Greenway will be permitted to establish a transfer 

station for non-hazardous municipal waste. 

The Board found the transfer station use complies with all applicable standards 

of the City of Chicago Zoning Ordinance. 

The Board found that the transfer station will be in the interest of the public 

convenience. 

The Board found that the transfer station will not have a significant adverse 

impact on the general welfare of neighborhood or community. 

The Board found that the transfer station will be compatible with the character 

of the surrounding area in terms of site planning and building scale and project 

design. 

The Board found that the transfer station will be compatible with the character 

of the surrounding area in terms of operating characteristics, including hours of 

operation, outdoor lighting, noise, and traffic generation. 

The Board found that the transfer station has been designed to promote 

pedestrian safety and comfort 
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In conclusion, over the last almost 9 years, Greenway has demonstrated 

that it is a competent and environmentally conscious operator. We have 

established ourselves as a very good community business and neighbor to 

the other businesses and residences of the 24
th 

ward of Chicago. We 

repurposed a blighted, and for several years vacant building, and created 

nearly 40 full time positions and dozens of related jobs from 

subcontractors, vendors, trucking companies, etc. and in that time 

received and processed over 700,000 tons of material while receiving no 

governmental violations or complaints from our neighbors. 

This permit will allow us to become an even better waste and recycling 

company and expand our ability to have an even more positive 

environmental impact in the area Greenway serves. 

Thank you. 

I am happy to take questions. 
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